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GENERAL MEETING

                         March 15, 2018
        Members Present:

Brandon Luttrell – President
Rick McLester – Vice President
Mattie Atkinson – Sec/Treas.

JoAnn Ehman – IOB
RJ Thomas – CBCOG


Joanne Salge – Nueces Co LEPC
Stan Upton – Refugio County
Shanna Owens – City of Ingleside
Jose Franco – OxyChem

Katherine Comeaux – Aransas Pass
Robert Edwards – SPMWD

Clint Ladd – DPS

Michael James – Portland PD
Lyle Lombard – Portland Fire/EMC
Rick Ott – Resource & Funding

David Cave – Citgo
Mark Evans – GCGV


Benjamin Witt – GCGV

Don Pullin – Refugio VFD
Tracy Nytrai – Health & Medical
Austin Taylor – TCEQ

Clara Rieder – SPCHD
Laura Mahany – Air Liquide

Ricardo Ortiz – Chemours

Christopher Boyce – Nueces Co.
Sara Williams – SPCOEM

Danielle Hale – POCCA

John Metz – NWS
Greg Heavener – NWS


Vincent Harris – OxyChem

Dee Gonzales – EON Climate Ren.
Frank McDaniel – TGLO

Eugenio DeLeon – Sinton PD

Danielle Converse – POCCA
Ann Bryan – SPC E911

Macy Culpepper – San Pat Co. 

Matt Barr - Cheniere

I.
 Call to Order/Approval of Minutes:  The meeting was held in Sinton, Texas at the San Patricio County Civic Center. President Brandon Luttrell called the meeting to order at 1:32 p.m. He gave a welcome and thanked everyone for being in attendance. He gave everyone a few minutes to read over the January General minutes.  He asked if there was a motion to approve the minutes and JoAnn Ehmann made the motion to approve the General Meeting Minutes and it was 2nd by Rick Ott and the motion passed.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
II. 
Financial Report:  Mattie Atkinson said there is $21,313.68 in the bank.  She said at the Executive meeting they approved the proposed budget plan. She then went over the plan line by line. She explained they need to add $500.00 into the Health and Medical Subcommittee. JoAnn Ehmann asked why the advertising has $8,000.00 for the Coastal Bend Chronicle. Mattie explained those expenditures on the left column are what was actually paid last year. Mattie also explained there is an additional $25,000.00 under Public Information and Awareness for the Non-Emergency Notification System for Ricardo Ortiz’s project. The first year cost of this will be paid by the Port of Corpus Christ Authority and the $25,000.00 will be added to Earmarked Contributions. Adjustments will be made to the budget plan. Brandon said he is still working with FEMA and the State to get reimbursements from Hurricane Harvey due to overage of the alert system. He and Mattie will be meeting with FEMA after this meeting to finalize paperwork for Hurricane Harvey reimbursement. There was not a motion to approve the financial report.  
III.     Subcommittee Reports:
1.   Communications – Leroy Moody – was not present. Rickey McLester said they are working on getting Aransas County’s communication tower back up in Rockport. Their sheriff’s department will be moving to VHS digital and the police will be staying with Edex. Stan Upton said Refugio County had two towers down due to Hurricane Harvey and they got Homeland Security Grants for repairs.   
2.   Exercise & Design – Rickey McLester Jr. – said he had nothing to report. RJ Thomas said he is helping with After Action Reports (AAR). If you have not done one yet, please contact him and he will help. He said he was approached by the City of Corpus to help put together a plan for a tabletop exercise for the Wesley Seale Damn. 
3.   Fire Chiefs – Lyle Lombard – said as of today he will no longer chair the Fire Chiefs Subcommittee. He explained he will be leaving his post as Fire Chief for the City of Portland. He has accepted a new position in his old hometown. He does not know who will replace him in Portland. Brandon said this group appreciated his service to the LEPC.  RJ Thomas said the Fire Chiefs group has been meeting and at the last meeting they discussed the Fire Training Center in Beaumont has closed down. There will be a two-day Storage Tank Fire Fighting Course at the Flint Hills Training Center in March and April. RJ has handouts for anyone interested. They are hoping to get a training facility in our area.  The forest service has finished with debris removal in Rockport. There is an ICS 300 class April 20-22 at the Ingleside Fire Department and an ICS 400 on April 19 – 20. You can sign up for these classes on preparingtexas.org. The Coastal Bend Hurricane Conference sponsored by CBEMA is May 2 – 3 in Robstown and you can register on their Facebook or on the CBCANS. Then on May 15 – 18 is the Texas Department of Emergency Management (TDEM) Conference in San Antonio. Brandon said if you are an industry partner here today he strongly urges you to attend the Coastal Bend Hurricane Conference in Robstown. Brandon then said someone deserving recognition is John Metz with the National Weather Service. Brandon said John told them last year they haven’t had a major storm here in forty-seven years and we are due for a major one and he was right. John said April and May are Severe Weather Awareness. He will be having another Skywarn Class April 10 at 6:00 pm in Aransas Pass. Brandon introduced Clint Ladd with DPS and said he would like to speak to the group. Clint said he is a critical infrastructure lead planner in the Intelligence and Counterterrorism Division for DPS. DPS is pushing for individuals to sign up for their Infrastructure Liaison Officer Program. They want to build a network of public and private sector volunteers to help law enforcement reduce vulnerabilities to critical infrastructure. They are offering a two-day certification school at DPS headquarters in Austin on April 11-12. Attendees will receive 8 TCOLE or TCEQ training units.  
4.   Hazard Analysis & Vulnerability – Rick McLester – said at the executive meeting they had a long discussion about After Action Reports. He said if you have not done it yet to please do one. He is a strong believer in them but you have to remember with the open records act anyone can request to see them and next thing you know they are putting your information all over social media. So be aware and careful of how you write your report. 
5.      Health & Medical – Tracy Nytrai – introduced herself. She said first off if there is anyone here from Industry to please get a list of names of chemicals at your facility to her so they can treat patients that might get exposed properly. CBRAC has been doing Stop the Bleed classes and they are pushing for everyone to take the class because a lot of lives could be saved. They can come to your facility to do the classes for you. The flu seems to be winding down however they treated a couple of patients today. Spring Break is almost over and there have been no severe injuries. Only unsafe driving, a rollover and a balcony collapse at Port Aransas. She said Snake Season is upon us so be careful outdoors. Mattie said if you do get bit please do not bring the snake to the emergency room with you and Tracy concurred with Mattie. She said they only have anti venom for rattlesnakes and moccasins but not for coral snakes. Claire Rieder said flu cases have been going down but Strep is on the increase. Fleas and ticks are on the rise. The San Patricio County Health Department held a CPR class and eleven individuals were certified. They will be conducting more CPR/AED training in May. 
6. Public Information & Awareness – Ricardo Ortiz - said his group including the mayors from Gregory and Portland along with industry and the Port of Corpus has met four times about getting an alert system to let citizens know of any non-emergency notifications from industry. They decided to go with Onsolve/Code Red which the LEPC currently uses. The cost will be $25,000.00 annually with limitless minutes. The Port of Corpus Christi has agreed to fund the first year’s payment of $25,000.00. He said there are eleven industry partners that are willing to help fund the cost after the first year. Some of these include Oxy, Chemours, Air Liquide, Exxonmobile, Southcross, TPCO, etc. There was some more discussion about getting people to sign up for the system. Claire Rieder said she has a program now to help the elderly sign up for online resources and she can help Ricardo get them signed up on Code Red.                                                                                                             7.      Resource & Funding – Rick Ott – said Tier II Contribution request letters were mailed out March 2. Contributions are starting to come in and more are expected. Cheniere LNG has made a $4,000.00 contribution this year. San Patricio County has received six contributions for a total of $600.00. One in Aransas for $50.00 and one in Refugio for $50.00. Thank you letters have been sent to all.                
 
                       


           





 8.        Training –  RJ Thomas – reported on training under the Fire Chiefs Subcommittee. 
IV. Action Items: The Budget was approved at the Executive meeting and reviewed in the General meeting under the Financial Report. 
V. Special Topics: There were no special topics.
VI.  Next Meeting Schedule:  Due to the Texas Emergency Management Association (TDEM)   Conference as the same time as the May LEPC meeting The next LEPC meeting will be on May 24, 2018.
VII. Public Comments: There were no public comments. 
VIII.    Adjourn: Brandon thanked everyone for coming. With no further business Rick McLester made a motion to adjourn the meeting and it was 2nd by Ricardo Ortiz. Brandon adjourned the meeting at 2:33 p.m.
Mattie B. Atkinson - Secretary/Treasurer 
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